HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 22, 2020 – 3:00 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 3:00 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.  
The following business was discussed:

AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENTS

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to affirm payment of the following warrants and commitments with the exception of Andrews abstaining from #1416 in vender warrant #57:
	School Warrant
	# 56
	$ 855,604.43

	Vendor Warrant
	# 57
	$ 108,267.85

	Ambulance Commitment

from 11/30/20 – 12/26/20
	for
	$   51,861.45

	Ambulance Commitment

from 12/7/20 – 12/13/20
	for
	$   23,306.57


Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously affirmed payment of bill #1416 in vendor warrant #57.

APPROVED WARRANTS
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to approve payment of the following warrants:

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Recused

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


	Payroll Warrant
	# 58
	$ 409,351.02

	Vendor Warrant
	# 59
	$ 229,694.06  

	School Warrant
	# 60
	$   46,209.88

	Withholding Warrant
	# 61
	$ 150,351.25


APPROVED BILL

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bill:

	National Grid (electricity/Town Hall) ………………….............  
	$ 1,311.65


Covid-19 Update 

Seelig stated that there have been fifty-three case over a 2-week period and that testing program people are off the list.  This is not just Halifax, it is everywhere.  Basically, home transmission hard to get under control and he reiterated wash hands, wear mask, and social distance.
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GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Viveiros said that they will picking up the vaccine the second week in January and will do the roll out that week.  He wants departments to work together to get 200 First Responders in a group.  Dr. Muse (doctor at Brockton hospital) is working with twelve communities to get this done.    He will stagger vaccinations within the department.  He further said that more than likely they will be administering the Moderna vaccine because it has more of a shelf life and does not need to be stored in extreme temperature.  

Seelig, Nolan and Viveiros will be having a Zoom meeting with MEMA to go over Plymouth County CARES items that can potentially be submitted.  

Seelig said that the State is issuing new guidelines on December 26th . Office spaces will be required to reduce capacity to 25%, but there will continue to be allowances for offices with “critical services”, such as public safety, public health, and other critical services.  There is no approval required for these exemptions.  He said the Board should work with departments on maybe a staggered shift seeing as we are capable to work from home – long term operations, it will be helpful.  This is not a not mandate but they should consider this to reduce transmission.

Millias thinks everyone is essential and to leave up to each department to make the call as we only have two or three in each office.  Garron agrees with Millias.  
Andrews thinks the  department head can work it out and that the  building should be open to public.

Seelig will indicate the options to the department heads and if employees work at home they will have to document their work. 

Seelig then stated that indoor events are limited to ten and that the BOS should think about if they want to still meet in person.  Their next meeting is December 28th and Seelig will Zoom it from home (he is on vacation).  Millias said that it is easier for them to  to meet  at Town Hall on the 28th.  Andrews said they will figure out Zooming it (issue w/wi-fi in Great Hall).
Seelig said that CARES money can be spent until January 2021 and that the Town Accountant will continue to process payments, but she needs invoices because at some point the money will not be available.  He will get a memo out to the departments urging them to get the bills in.  

He then said Federal COVID leave is gone after December 30, 2020 and that it appears that CARES Act funding can continue to be spent after December 30, 2020.  Seelig has a call into Plymouth County to confirm this.
Seelig said during the storm on Thursday the backflow at elementary school failed.  Materna fixed it and the school was able to open.  With this being said the decision the BOS and Town made having Materna oversee the school was a good one.  Millias said this confirmed why we wanted Materna to oversee the school.
(Valery arrived at this time)

Valery stated that flu shots will not be available until June 2021.  He is urging that everyone follow guidelines that are on Mass.Gov and said that they are finding that cases are more within the households. 

At 1:00 p.m. today Governor Baker made temporary executive order to go into effect on December 26th  – allowable occupancy reduced from 40% to 25% unless “essential service”.  This particularly will be the restaurants.  Happy Dragon will not be open until after the first of the year as they do not think they would be able to handle Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve.  He will talk with George of In Season, and Dave of Grille 58 and Lyonville.  
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Valery stated the following:

· limit indoor to 10 people
· outdoor to 25 people
· offices to reduce to 25%
· K-12 continue to capacity levels and DESE standards
Millias said the consensus is leaving it up to department heads as to how they want to handle the staff.  Valery thought that was a good idea.
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 3:42 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – December 22, 2020

12/22/20 email from Ron O’Connor – revisions to Covid-19 measures

